
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 2017 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
The State of Illinois requires all students that will be entering Grade 12 or higher in August 2017 to show 
proof of having one dose of the Meningitis vaccine after the 16th birthday.  Your student may have received 
a dose around the age of 11, and it is now required to have a dose after the age of 16.   
 
The Nurse’s Office only receives the 9th grade physical, so it is possible your student may have already had the 
vaccination, but it is not in the current records.  If they have received the vaccine, please provide the 
documentation for their records prior to registration in August.   
 
If you need to schedule an appointment, please do so as soon as possible to update your student’s record 
and have the documentation faxed to the Nurse’s Office at 630-530-6062.  If you have any questions, please 
call the Nurse’s Office at 630-530-3457.   Thank you for all of your help.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Denise Birkner, RN, PEL-CSN 
School Nurse 
Willowbrook High School 
Office (630)530-3457 
Fax     (630)530-6062 
 


